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Dear Parishioners, 
 

LONELY VOICES 
John’s was a voice crying in the wilderness, a lonely voice that many of  
his contemporaries ignored. 
 
The voice of the prophet is not the only voice that is ignored. There are many lonely voices in 
our world that go unheeded. 
 
Somewhere at this moment a child is crying – crying for love or maybe simply for bread. 
 
Somewhere a young person is crying – crying for a listening ear or an understanding heart. 
 
Somewhere a deserted wife and mother is crying – crying for the support of a husband. 
 
Somewhere old people are crying – crying for a word from their children. 
 
There are a thousand lonely voices, a thousand unheard cries in our world, coming from the 
victims of injustice or neglect. 
 
Lord, help us to listen to these voices.  Above all, help us to listen to your voice whispering to 
us in the wilderness of our hearts, telling us that we are loved by the Father, and that we are to 
love one another. 
 
Fr Khoi 
CǊ YƘƻƛ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ǘƘƛǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ млǘƘΦ  ²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƘƛƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
ǿƻǊƪ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ tǊŜ- bƻǾƛǝŀǘŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ǘƻ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ !ƴƘΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ 
ŀ ǊŜǎǜǳƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ ²Ŝƭƭ 
ŘƻƴŜ YƘƻƛΗ 
 
Fr. Terry msc 
  ****************************************************************** 
In response to the latest directives announced by Government, the following is  
operational from 11.59pm on 22nd November 2020.   All indoor Masses (weekday & 
weekend) are allowed for 150 people plus one faith leader. Online Mass will still be 
available.  As such, there is NO Try Booking but the following procedure will be in place:  
MANDATORY CONTACT RECORDING AND COVIDsafe plan—Clipboards will be placed in 
the Narthex for parishioners attending Mass to write name and contact phone number 
on sheets provided (MUST USE OWN PEN).  Face Masks are to be worn at all times as per 
DHHS guidelines, except when receiving Holy Communion.  Social Distancing/Sanitising/
Hygiene Precautions are still in place—at Mass conclusion, parishioners MUST spray and 
wipe their seating area and where they lean on the pew in front of them.  We remain 
committed to journeying with you in faith, hope and love. 

St. Thomas the Apostle Parish strives to create an environment  

where all children and vulnerable adults including Aboriginal, special needs and persons of  

cultural diversity are safe, respected and cared for.   



A Vocation View 

The cry of the people: 

òLord, let us see your 

kindness.ó  Who will 

prepare the way of the 

Lord coming to us  

today?  

 

Please remember the 
following in your  
prayersΧ 
Sick: Verona Gridley,  
Ann Humphris,  
Sr. Marie Hanger RSJ,  
Brian Law (brother of Kit Law in 
Canada), Betty McConnen 
(Ireland), Felicia Holland,  
Br. Bernie Gartland, Bridie 
Lennon,  Margot Pettingill, 
Michael Rogan, S.J. Potter, 
Kevin  Guilders,  Neville Davis, 
Pino Bruzzese, Eric Eitel,  Ber-
nadette Andrews, Annette 
Nicolas, Charlie  Santilli,  Ro-
land Schuster, Sr. Maureen 
Philp RSJ, Claire Tierney,  
Tamara Bobrovich,  Marie 
Walker, Charles Fain, Jon  Par-
kinson, Antonio So Jr., Ashley 
Woods, Malgosia  Dziuk, Daisy 
Xu,  Rosa Maria Santos, Patricia 
Duffy, Mietta Ulaan, Chris 
Leach, Dao Le, Peter Babulo, 
Moira Healy, Tony Hill  &  
Martin Broad. 
 
 
 
Recently DecΩd:  
John Clancey 
 
 
Anniversaries:   
Judy Kelly, Michael Kelly  YOUTH NEWSéééééééé. 

LAST YOUTH GROUP for the year - Friday, December 11th - 5.30 pm to 7 pm 
This joint group (Les Coeur's and Younger Group) will be held at the church.  It would be great if 
you can let me know if you are able to come along.  After the year that we've had, it would be 
good to catch up again for the last time, play some games together and share a bit of time  
before the holidays.  Wear something with a Christmas theme and bring along a friend a 
two.  All social distancing and good hygiene will be in place (hand washing and sanitising) and  
I am looking forward to seeing all of you.  Email: caren.garlick@cam.org.au 
Caren Garlick - Youth Ministry - St Thomas the Apostle Parish 

Safeguarding Children: Our Commitment to Children and young people 

At St Thomas the Apostle  We are committed to creating a safeguarding children and 
young people culture across the parish that safeguards children and young people from 
all forms of abuse. We welcome feedback that helps support this statement and our 
Safeguarding Children Policy. 

PIETY STALL 
Columban Calendar  $9.00  

(Purchase at Parish Office) 

 

Majellan Christmas Cards $7.00  

(pack of 10) 

(Purchase at Parish Office) 

 

Monastique Cosmetics available at  

Piety Stall or Order Form.   

We have a selection of testers.  

**Proceeds to St Vincent de Paul 

 

Rosaries, Baptism Gifts, Candles 

and Religious Cards 

 

Br. James  CDõs available 

$25.00ea  

 

Friends of Same East Timor 

Ground Coffee @ $7.50ea 

**All proceeds go to  

St Vincent de Paul 

 

MSC Books :  

ôA Quiet Place Withinõ 

by Fr Khoi Nguyen-$19.95 

ôôHearts Burning Within Usõ 

by Fr Peter Malone-$24.95 

ôA Time to Hopeõ 

by Fr Paul Castley-$19.95 

PREPARATION FOR ADVENT 

Dates have been confirmed for the following church  

gatherings: 

1) Monday December 7th, 7.30pm -   

        Communal Prayer of Forgiveness 

2) Thursday December 10th, 7.30pm -  

        Talk by Fr Thien Nyugen from YTU which will take place in 

the church. His Advent talk will be on:  

                "Is the Nativity relevant to us today".    

Fr Thien is an SVD priest and a spiritual director 

at "KARUNA,"  the Arnold Janssen Spirituality Centre, a place 

that embraces all faiths with unconditional love. He has run 

many retreats and help and has been a source of inspiration 

to all who come to him for guidance.  The event 

is scheduled to finish at 8.30pm.  Further information on re-

vised instructions for attendees at church gatherings are 

listed elsewhere in the newsletter.  Please bring a pen to sign 

in on arrival and follow social distancing seating  

arrangements. Thankyou.  The Liturgy Team 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL: CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 2020 
Dear Parishioners, we intend to deliver hampers this year to needy families prior to  
Christmas.  Included will be gifts to children of these families who have received assistance 
during this year. We often lack gifts for children around 12 years of age (the age limit).  
If you are able to assist in any way it would be most appreciated.  
If you would like to provide a hamper, contents could include:  Christmas pudding, custard, pkt. 
jelly, tin ham, pkt. biscuits, pkt. sweets, tin soup, tea or coffee, cake or items of your choice.  
Items could be left in the Church Foyer up to Sunday 13th Dec. and bags will be available 
there if that is your choice. We thank you for your generosity in the past and hope you can 
assist us again.    Grace Mizzi, President Blackburn Conference. 

ST THOMAS THE APOSTLE PARISH 

QR CODE SIGN IN FOR ALL CHURCH ATTENDANCES 

A QR Code has been created unique to St Thomas’ Parish, 

whereby parishioners can now sign in using their smartphones 
(or QR Code app)  - we urge you to use this method. 
How to use QR code for check-in? {ǘŜǇмΥ  Parishioners will 
need to scan the QR code using the camera of their 
smartphones  {ǘŜǇ нΥ They will be directed to a website where 
they will enter their details (only first name and contact 
number is mandatory) **If multiple parishioners have the 
same contact number they can be checked-in together by 
entering their first names separated with a comma.  
*Clipboards with recording name & phone number sheets will 

still be placed in the Narthex for those that do not have a 

smartphone. 



 

                          

 

 

Sunday 2nd December, 2020  

SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT                    YEAR B  

(cont.) 

 2. Mercy and faithfulness have 
     met; justice and peace have 
     embraced. Faithfulness shall 
     spring from the earth and 
     justice look down from      
     heaven. (R.) 

 3. The Lord will make us prosper 
     and our earth shall yield its 
     fruit.  Justice shall march 
     before him and peace shall 
     follow his steps. (R.) 

 

SECOND READING                     2 Pt 3:8-14 

! ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƭŜǧŜǊ ƻŦ  
{ǘ tŜǘŜǊ 
 
²Ŝ ǿŀƛǘ ŦƻǊ ƴŜǿ ƘŜŀǾŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
ŜŀǊǘƘΦ 

There is one thing, my friends, that you 
must never forget: that with the Lord, ‘a 
day’ can mean a thousand years, and a 
thousand years is like a day. The Lord is 
not being slow to carry out his promises, 
as anybody else might be called slow; but 
he is being patient with you all, wanting 
nobody to be lost and everybody to be 
brought to change his ways. The Day of 
the Lord will come like a thief, and then 
with a roar the sky will vanish, the 
elements will catch fire and fall apart, the 
earth and all that it contains will be burnt 
up. Since everything is coming to an end 
like this, you should be living holy and 
saintly lives while you wait and long for 
the Day of God to come, when the sky 
will dissolve in flames and the elements 
melt in the heat. What we are waiting for 
is what he promised: the new heavens 
and new earth, the place where 
righteousness will be at home. So then, 
my friends, while you are waiting, do 
your best to live lives without spot or 
stain so that he will find you at peace. 
 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION               Lk 3:4. 6 
 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Prepare the way of the Lord, make 
straight his paths: 
all people shall see the salvation of God. 
Alleluia! 

(cont.) 

GOSPEL                                     Mk 1:1-8 

! ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻƭȅ DƻǎǇŜƭ 
ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ aŀǊƪ 

aŀƪŜ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǘƘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΦ 

The beginning of the Good News about 
Jesus Christ, the Son of God. It is 
written in the book of the prophet 
Isaiah: Look, I am going to send my 
messenger before you; he will prepare 
your way. A voice cries in the 
wilderness: Prepare a way for the Lord, 
make his paths straight, and so it was 
that John the Baptist appeared in the 
wilderness, proclaiming a baptism of 
repentance for the forgiveness of sins. 
All Judaea and all the people of 
Jerusalem made their way to him, and 
as they were baptised by him in the 
river Jordan they confessed their sins. 
John wore a garment of camel-skin, 
and he lived on locusts and wild 
honey. In the course of his preaching 
he said, ‘Someone is following me, 
someone who is more powerful than I 
am, and I am not fit to kneel down and 
undo the strap of his sandals. I have 
baptised you with water, but he will 
baptise you with the Holy Spirit.’ 

 

COMMUNION ANTIPHON  
                                              Bar 5:5; 4:36 
 
Jerusalem, arise and stand upon the 
heights, and behold the joy which 
comes to you from God. 

 

 

 

 

NEXT SUNDAYS READINGS: 

THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT  

Sunday 13th December 2020 

First Reading:  

                   Isaiah 61:1-2, 10-11 

Second Reading:  

                     Thessalonians 5:16-24 

Gospel:   John 1:6-8, 19-28 

ENTRANCE ANTIPHON           Cf. Is 30:19,30 
 
O people of Sion, behold, the Lord will 
come to save the nations, and the Lord will 
make the glory of his voice heard in the joy 
of your heart. 

 

FIRST READING                        Is 40:1-5. 9-11 

! ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻǇƘŜǘ LǎŀƛŀƘ 

tǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΦ 
 
‘Console my people, console them’ says 
your God. ‘Speak to the heart of Jerusalem 
and call to her that her time of service is 
ended, that her sin is atoned for, that she 
has received from the hand of the Lord 
double punishment for all her crimes.’ A 
voice cries, ‘Prepare in the wilderness a 
way for the Lord. Make a straight highway 
for our God across the desert. Let every 
valley be filled in, every mountain and hill 
be laid low, let every cliff become a plain, 
and the ridges a valley; then the glory of 
the Lord shall be revealed and all mankind 
shall see it; for the mouth of the Lord has 
spoken.’ Go up on a high mountain, joyful 
messenger to Zion. Shout with a loud 
voice, joyful messenger to Jerusalem. 
Shout without fear, say to the towns of 
Judah, ‘Here is your God.’ Here is the Lord 
coming with power, his arm subduing all 
things to him. The prize of his victory is 
with him, his trophies all go before him.  
He is like a shepherd feeding his flock, 
gathering lambs in his arms, holding them 
against his breast and leading to their rest 
the mother ewes. 

 

RESPONSORIAL PSALMS  Ps 84:9-14. R. v.8 

όwΦύ [ƻǊŘΣ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ƎǊŀƴǘ ǳǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŀƭǾŀǝƻƴΦ 
 

 1. I will hear what the Lord God  
     as to say, a voice that speaks of 
     peace, peace for his people. His 
     help is near for those who fear 
     him and his glory will dwell in 
     our land. (R.) 

 

https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryList%7Cpt2#pt2003
https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryListGosAc%7Cluk#luk003
https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryList%7Cmrk#mrk001
https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryList%7Cisa#isa040
https://liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryListPsalm%7Cpsm


 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  
  
   

  
 
 
 

  
  
   

 
 
 

  
  

  
 

ST  THOMAS THE 

APOSTLE PARISH 

 57 CENTRAL ROAD 

 (PO BOX 395), 

BLACKBURN 

PARISH PRIEST: 
Fr. Terry Bowman, msc 
 

FORMATOR/ASST. PRIEST: 
Fr Khoi Nguyen msc 
 
PARISH PHONE: 
9878 0818/9877 7693 
 
PARISH EMAIL: 
blackburn@cam.org.au 
 

PARISH WEBSITE:  
www.stthomastheapostle.org.au 

 

PARISH SECRETARY:   
Susan Collins 
Admin:  
Luise Hendricks   
Bookkeeper/Admin:  
Luisa May  
PARISH ACCOUNTANT: 
Maurice Gartland 
   

PASTORAL ASSOCIATES:  
Sr. Marg Burchell IBVM  
& Caren Garlick 
 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL: 
Anne Marmion 
 
SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: 
Angela Lacey 
 

SCHOOL PHONE:  
P: 9878 8268  
   
SCHOOL EMAIL: 
office@stblackburn.catholic.edu.au 
 

SCHOOL WEBSITE: 
www.stblackburn.catholic.edu.au 

A Prayer for Priests 
God, grant them the joys of their vocation, health of mind, body 
and spirit; a strong faith and a light heart to do the Lord’s work 
in this world; and the love and support of their friends, family 
and parishioners.  Holy Spirit, guide them and give them grace.    
!ƳŜƴ 

ST.VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY: 
Call Centre for assistance – 1800 305 330 
Free Call   Weekdays 10am-3pm. 
  
Vinnies Centre Ringwood Ph. 9870 9124,  
Unit 1B/76-82 Maroondah Hwy Ringwood.  
For Furniture & Whitegoods pickup— 
Eastern Emergency Relief will pickup for St Vincent 
de Paul week days 9am-1pm . Ph. 9874 8433. 

FIRST AID EQUIPMENT 
 
Attention Parishioners: We now have 
a new DEFIB which is located in the 
Sacristy.  A First Aid Kit is also in the 

Kitchen Broom Cupboard.  First Aid items 
(blankets etc.) which are provided by the Church 
are stored in a large plastic tub in the Crying 
Room (right sliding cupboard.)   

Catechetics/Altar Servers: 

/ŀǊŜƴ DŀǊƭƛŎƪ  футу луму 

Les Coeurs: /ŀǊŜƴ DŀǊƭƛŎƪ 

футу луму 

Six2Eight: /ŀǊŜƴ DŀǊƭƛŎƪ 
футу луму 

Starfish: /ŀǊŜƴ DŀǊƭƛŎƪ  
9878 0818 

 
 
 
 

AdventCare offers respite and permanent 
Aged Care. 

163-165 Central Road 
Nunawading 

Contact: Tania Fox: 9259 2130        

 
GROUPS/ACTIVITIES POSTPONED UNTIL  

FURTHER NOTICE  
 

ST THOMAS PARISH/SCHOOL ARCHIVES 
Archival material always welcome, please include dates 
and names when possible.  Contact Parish Office   
Ph: 9878 0818 
 
FIRST FRIDAY PARISH MASS & LUNCHEON:  
First Friday of the month Mass starts at 11.30am . 
 
CHILDRENΩS LITURGY:   
Sundays at 10.30am Mass.  During School Terms only. 
 
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION AFTERNOON/
EVENINGS:  
Tuesdays at 7.30pm in the Presbytery 
Front Meeting room.   
Contact Phil Collins on 0410 668 140 or 
e:chrmed3130@gmail.com   
New comers most welcome. 
Monday afternoons at 4pm at the Retirement  
Village Centre. Contact Geni Hunt on 9802 2078 or  
e: geni.hunt9@gmail.com 
 
ST. THOMASΩ PLAYGROUP:  
Every Wednesday morning during the School Term, 
from 9.00am-11.00am.  Please bring a piece of fruit.  
ALL PRE-SCHOOLERS ARE WELCOME.  No cost to 
attend.  Hope to see you there!   
Contact Tatiana Gibbs-0490 005 691  

GARDENING HELP REQUIREDΧΧΦ 
Parishioner seeking help with her 
garden to get it back in shape.  A couple 
of hours or more. 
Please contact on mob. 0405 731 051 

ACCOMMODATION REQUIRED  
Fr. Mark Hanns has a friend who is seeking accommodation for the year 2021 while she undertakes 
the Siloam Training for Spiritual Directors in Melbourne. She is a woman in her 50s, mother of three 
adult children, and grandmother of one. She's quiet, gentle and friendly. If you have or know of an 
available room, granny-flat or other, could you please contact me on 0407 220933. 
Fr Mark Hanns MSC 

BENEDICTINE NUNS OF JAMBEROO 

RETREAT—LEADING STRINGS OF LOVE 

The Benedictine Nuns of Jamberoo are beginning to 

offer online retreats. Retreat starts on 3 Jan 2021 

and goes for 40 days.  Register for the above 

retreat if you would like to gently give yourself to 

being exposed to ever deepening depths of 

relationship with the person of Christ.  For more 

information go to the following link on our website:  

www.jamberooabbey.org.au - click on Retreats  

MELBOURNE OVERSEAS MISSION ANNUAL 
APPEAL—мнth/13th DECEMBER 2020 
Thank you for your support which has, over the 

years, made it possible to fund many projects 

for disadvantaged people in Papua New 

Guinea, Peru, West Africa, Pakistan, Palestine 

and the many Islands in the Pacific.  Some 

$200,000 has been provided in clean water, 

health, education and improved living stands to 

people who would not otherwise have had this 

opportunity over the last year. This is especially 

in the areas of MOM activity, where the effect 

of the pandemic has been devastating. Due to 

the current restrictions the Melbourne 

Overseas Missions Appeal of December 2020 

will primarily be held online at our website  

(ƘǧǇǎΥκκƳƻƳΦƻǊƎΦŀǳύ.  Please use the MOM 

annual appeal donation link:  

http://bit.ly/CDFpayMOM) 

mailto:parish@stthomastheapostle.org.au
http://www.stthomastheapostle.org.au
https://mom-org-dot-yamm-track.appspot.com/Redirect?ukey=1ofQ46W53KbSTe1908jpd39bmWh6N-ZDrfukdjIMBfq4-0&key=YAMMID-91687312&link=https%3A%2F%2Fmom.org.au
https://mom-org-dot-yamm-track.appspot.com/Redirect?ukey=1ofQ46W53KbSTe1908jpd39bmWh6N-ZDrfukdjIMBfq4-0&key=YAMMID-91687312&link=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FCDFpayMOM

